
June 11, 2015 
 
The Sterling Energy Committee meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm by Chairman, Frank Bood. 
 
Present:  Jon Turban, Russell Gray, Lincoln Cooper, Beverly Boyd, Rich McGarry, Nathan Jordan, and 
John Baccarie. 
Absent:  Rich McGarry. 
Audience of Citizens:  None 
Correspondence:  Information from Solomon Energy 
Approval of Minutes:  The group approved the meeting minutes of 2/12/2015. 
 
Old Business:  

a. Assess the Existing Heating System at the Town Hall Building:  No new information. 
b. World Energy Audit at Town Hall: Frank Bood will contact Eversource (CL&P) municipal 

representative to arrange for an energy audit. 
c. School Bus Fuel Consumption:  Frank Bood requested that the school provide mileage and fuel 

usage data for the buses. 
d. CL&P Energy Audit:  No new information. 
e. Ice Dams at Town Hall:  The group continued discussions concerning the heat loss from the 

Town Hall that caused ice dams on the roof.  Connecticut may have funding to offset the cost of 
using blown in cellulose insulation to improve the R-value of the building. 
 

New Business: 
a. Solar Panels:  The group discussed information from Solomon Energy.  Solomon energy has a 6 

MW solar farm that will sell electricity to municipalities for $0.10 kWh. 
 
Other Business: 

a. The Board of Selectman at their meeting held 6-17-2015 appointed John Baccarie as a new 
member to the committee. 

 
Adjournment: 
Lincoln Cooper made a motion, seconded by F. Bood to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 pm.  All voted in 
favor of the motion.   
 
 

 


